
SENATE BILL REPORT

ESB 5311

AS PASSED SENATE, MARCH 7, 1991

Brief Description: Exempting bare-boat charter boats from the
provisions of the charter boat safety act.

SPONSORS:Senators McMullen, Nelson, Moore and Vognild.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

Majority Report: Do pass.
Signed by Senators Patterson, Chairman; Nelson, Vice

Chairman; Erwin, Hansen, Madsen, McMullen, Oke, Sellar,
Skratek, Snyder, and Vognild.

Staff: Vicki Fabre (786-7313)

Hearing Dates: February 7, 1991

BACKGROUND:

Under the 1989 Charter Boat Safety Act, vessels which are
rented, leased, or hired to transport more than six passengers
or cargo on the state’s inland waters must be licensed and
inspected by the Department of Labor and Industries.

Vessels used only for the owner’s personal pleasure, which are
donated to and used by a nonprofit organization to transport
passengers for charitable or noncommercial purposes, bare-boat
charters that are rented, leased, or hired by an operator to
transport passengers for noncommercial or personal pleasure
purposes; or vessels used for educational purposes are exempt
from regulation.

The department, in implementing the act, has required the
inspection of bare-boat charters if: (1) cargo is hauled; (2)
more than six passengers are transported for a fee or other
consideration; (3) the vessel is used for commercial purposes.
Some bare-boat charter operators contend these distinctions
are inappropriate, and go beyond the intent of the statutory
exemption for bare-boat charters.

SUMMARY:

A bare-boat charter is defined as the unconditional lease,
rental or charter of a boat by the owner or the owner’s agent
to a person who, by written agreement, except when a captain
or crew is required or provided by the owner or the owner’s
agent, assumes all responsibility and liability for the
operation, navigation, and provisioning of the boat during the
term of the agreement.
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Bare-boat charter boats are specifically exempt from
regulation under the Charter Boat Safety Act.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: requested

TESTIMONY FOR:

The 1989 Charter Boat Safety Act exempts bare-boat charters,
without exception, from regulation by the Department of Labor
and Industries. The implementing rules proposed by the
department which apply to bare-boat charters go beyond
legislative intent.

TESTIMONY AGAINST: None

TESTIFIED: PRO: John Woodring, NW Marine Trade Association;
Robert L. Holtzclaw
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